Please send a support letter – On your letter head

Sample Support Letter – Assembly Bill 2382 (Bradford)
Send by Fax to:  916.319.2189
Please send email copy to myesha.jackson@asm.ca.gov , jbartholow@wclp.org , Erasmo.Viveros@asm.ca.gov, msp@childrensdefense.org    
Date 
Assemblymember Mark Stone
California State Assembly, Chairman of the Human Services Committee
State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Assembly Bill 2382 (Bradford) - Support 

Dear Chairman Stone,

[Name of Your Organization] supports Assembly Bill 2382 (Bradford) which would eliminate the truancy double penalty for California’s poorest families when a child fails to participate in school regularly. 
Good attendance is critical to student achievement, and policies are needed to reduce the high number of students who are chronically absent. A recent Office of the Attorney General report cited poverty as a significant cause of poor school attendance. However, rather than provide additional supports to address the challenges poor children face in attending school, current law imposes a double truancy penalty on the poorest families.

California law requires that a financial penalty be exacted from families who rely on a basic needs grant through the California Work Opportunity and Responsibility to Kids (CalWORKs) program when their children are not regularly attending school. This financial penalty is duplicative of the financial and penal code penalties applied to all school children and parents through the newly implemented School Attendance Review Board (SARB) process, and above and beyond the penalties assigned to children who are not poor.  
Evaluations of policies in other states to link basic needs assistance to school attendance show that penalties for poor families have no positive impact on children’s attendance. Poor families should not be doubly penalized for poor school attendance, increasing the likelihood of hardship and familial instability and reducing the likelihood that they will regularly attend school. 
Considering the state’s new Penal Code and Education Code penalties for all children, the CalWORKs attendance penalty is duplicative, inequitable and harmful. While retaining the requirement that children be required to attend school, AB 2382 would end the double truancy penalty for CalWORKs parents.  
Optional: Include 2 sentences about why your organization cares. 

For these reasons, [Name of Your Organization] supports AB 2382 and requests your ‘Aye’ vote.
Sincerely,

Your Name and Title
cc:  
Michele Stillwell Parvensky, Children’s Defense Fund-California (Co-Sponsor), msp@childrensdefense.org 
Jessica Bartholow, Western Center on Law and Poverty (Co-Sponsor), jbartholow@wclp.org 

Cathy Deppe, 9-to-5 National Association of Working Women, CA Chapter (Co-Sponsor), cathydeppela@gmail.com
